

Great Hollands Bowls Club

Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held via Zoom on 28 May 2020

1. ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES

Present: Graham Cripps (**GC**) President, Ken Perrett (**KP**) Treasurer, Irene Stow (**IS**) Secretary, John Hills (**JH**) Club House Manager, Henry Bone (**HB**) Chairman, Olive Bambury (**OB**) Club Captain

Apologies: None

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Minutes of 21 May 2020 were agreed and approved by **OB** and seconded by **KP**.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

ACTIONS

Item 9 – **OB** said that the cool cabinet was now at the bowls club.

4. SECRETARY'S REPORT

IS had nothing to report.

5. TREASURER REPORT

KP had nothing to report.

IS said that she was having trouble talking to the bank re online banking and was going to visit the Bracknell branch of Barclays on 29 May.

IS

6. CLUB HOUSE MANAGER'S REPORT

JH reported that after speaking to Allan Moffatt to confirm the opening of the green on 1st June, he threw a spanner in the works and phoned **JH** on Monday to say the Council had requested to see our guidelines for opening the green safely. **JH** forwarded the relevant information to him and it was passed at the Council Meeting on Tuesday evening.

JH also said that Paul Chapman had helped him out by purchasing all the sanitising equipment necessary and along with the scorecards, jacks, mats and the key to the Disabled Toilet will all be in the shed ready for the opening on Monday 1st June. Notices of guidelines will be displayed in the appropriate places and **JH** intends to contact the 1st and last player each day with reference to cleaning the toilet and locking up.

7. CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT

OB had nothing to report

8. UPDATE ON OPENING THE BOWLS CLUB

There was not much to report at the moment. Apparently 3 requests had been made.

A letter was received from Rita Hills which was discussed at the meeting. **IS** will respond in due course.

IS

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

KP said that the Council need to give us some refund on the cost of the maintenance of the green. **KP** that something needs to be done, maybe a meeting keeping to the social distance. **JH** to contact the Council and suggest a £4000 payment.

Subsequent to the meeting **JH** spoke to the Council suggesting the £4000 and it will be brought up at their meeting on 16th June.

OB suggested that we spread the meetings out a bit now.

10 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on 18 June 2020 at 3.00pm via Zoom.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 15.40.

President..... Date.....